POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 13 SEPTEMBER 2017

Present: 
J French (Chair), F Warner, A Munro, S Waterston, and J Aitchison

Attending
Cllrs D Milligan, D Alexander and J Lay-Douglas, PCs D Lennie and   

J Cassidy
Apologies 
A Thomson, D West, Mr & Mrs Cunningham
1. Chair’s Remarks

1.1 Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Minutes of Meeting held on 9 August 2017 and Matters Arising

2.1 Minutes were approved. Proposed by JF and seconded by JA.

3. Finance Report

3.1 There was no updated Statement of Accounts.

Statement of Account as at 14 June 2017

                                                                    Bank                                   Cash

B/F                                                            1107.38                                 12.74

Income: Nil

Expenditure Nil

Bank:                                                       1107.38

Cash:                                                                                                      12.74

Total cash and bank:                              1120.12

4. Secretary’s Report
4.1 The most recent Midlothian Travel Newsletter advised of the permanent closure of the Dalkeith Travelshop with effect from Friday 1 September.  Top-ups for Ridacards remain available in 250 PayPoint outlets in the Lothian Buses area, including four in Dalkeith.  Lothian Buses timetable leaflets for services operating in Midlothian were already available from Travel Team carousels located at each Midlothian library, Midlothian and Fairfield Houses in Dalkeith, the Midlothian Community Hospital, health centres at Pathhead and Penicuik and Rosewell Development Trust. 

4.2 Due to the closure of Leith Street, Edinburgh on 3 September for 44 weeks [up to July 2018] service 49 that serves Rosewell, Bonnyrigg and Poltonhall that ran from the Bridges via Leith Street to Leith Walk would be diverted via Waterloo Place, Regent Road, top of Easter Road and London Road.  Buses would not call at bus stops along the diversion route in either direction.
4.3
NHS Lothian 2017 Annual Review public meeting would take place on Friday 29 September in the Thistle Suite, Murrayfield Stadium.  The meeting would be chaired by Maureen Watt MSP, Minister for Mental Health.  

4.4
Scottish Community Alliance extended an invitation to all community networks to access the Community Learning Exchange fund which enabled local people from one community to go and visit another community where something was happening of interest.  The grant would pay 100% of travelling expenses, subsistence costs and a host fee for the community being visited.

4.5 Public events would be held during September and October to consider the pre-application by Midlothian Council to develop a new build – offices, stores, garage and workshops with external parking and ancillary facilities on the site between Burnbrae Terrace and the B6392.  Public drop in sessions in October would take place on Thursday 26th between 5-8pm at Burnbrae Primary School and on Saturday 28th between 2-5pm at Lasswade Library.
4.6 A proposed new Traffic Order was received from Midlothian Council which had the effect of adding a number designated ‘Disabled’ parking bays within Midlothian.

5. Police Report
During the month of August 2017 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 51 recorded crimes reported, of which 10 were solved (20% solvency). During this time period, there were 322 calls to Police Scotland. 

INCIDENTS OF NOTE

About 7pm on 02/08/2017, quantities of steaks were stolen from Tesco, Staiside Court, Bonnyrigg.  The female responsible is described as late 20s – early 30s, 5’5” in height, slim build, with dark red hair.

About 1745hrs, 04/08/2017 a blue Carrera mountain bike was stolen from a garden in Chesters Court, Bonnyrigg.

Between 1930hrs and 2000hrs, 07/08/2017 youths were seen breaking windows at the derelict premises at Bonnyrigg Ex-Serviceman’s Club, Waverley Terrace, Bonnyrigg. They returned about 1900hrs, 08/08/2017 and were causing a general nuisance near the premises. 

Between 2300hrs on 08/08/2017 and 1900hrs on 09/08/2017 an attempt was made to force open patio doors at a property in Golf Course Road, Bonnyrigg. 

Around 0440hrs, 10/08/2017, two males were disturbed trying to steal a motorbike from a rear garden in Cameron Crescent, Bonnyrigg. 

About 1700hrs, 10/08/2017, three youths aged between 13-15 years old, stole alcohol from Spar, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg. They ran off towards Lothian Street.

About 1940hrs, 10/08/2017, numerous calls were received regarding youths causing problems all over the Hopefield estate. One local youth was arrested and charged with an offence in relation to his conduct.

About 1500hrs, 13/08/2017, a male and female entered the CO-OP, High Street, Bonnyrigg and stole a quantity of meat and cheese. 

Between midnight and 0945hrs on 14/08/2017, 2 motorbikes were stolen from a garage in Cockpen Road, Bonnyrigg.

About 1535hrs, 15/08/2017 a man stole a case of beer from Tesco Express Bonnyrigg. Suspect described as male white, 25 years, dark hair, wearing a black coat and dark jeans.

About 0500hrs, 16/08/2017 3 youths were seen damaging a property on Andy Kelly View Bonnyrigg. Police are following a positive line of enquiry to identify the youths. 

About 0700hrs, 20/08/2017, the staff at Greggs, High Street, Bonnyrigg reported that a shop window had been broken overnight.

About 1000hrs, 21/08/2017 a resident in Sherwood Terrace, Bonnyrigg discovered her window had been cracked overnight. 

About 0310hrs, 22/08/2017 two men were seen on CCTV breaking into to Ferguson Park Garage, Rosewell. They then stole a Ford Fiesta which has Ferguson Park Garage signwriting on all sides. 

Following a theft of various goods from Spar, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg on the evening of 25/08/2017, two women were arrested and reported for this and other offences. 

Police are investigation the attempted theft of a motorcycle from an address in Golf Course Road, Bonnyrigg, in the early hours of 29/08/2017.

The dental practice in Rosewell Road, Bonnyrigg was broken into between 0330hrs and 0400hrs on 29/08/2017. 

A take-away premises in Staiside Court, Bonnyrigg was broken into overnight between 28/08/2017 and 29/08/2017. A quantity of cash was stolen.

A male has been charged by police following the theft of a wallet and cash at Lasswade High School on 30/08/2017. 

Between 2100hrs on 30/08/2017 and 0700hrs on 31/08/2017 the locked garage door at an address in Waugh Path, Bonnyrigg was damaged in an attempt to gain entry. Between similar times a garage was broken into at an address in Waverley Crescent, Bonnyrigg. f any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           PC Daniel Lennie or PC Jonny Cassidy via 101 or email:  
daniel.lennie@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk
Additional Information

Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLothPolice) and Facebook (www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision and www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice).

Your View Counts

Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community. This year, Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year. The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate. Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered.
This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before, ensuring that everyone can have their say. The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change. 

It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities. Find out more by visiting www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts 
6. Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1 Cllr Milligan said the first quarterly budget came in 2 weeks previously indicating a £2.5m overspend by the end of the year.

6.2 The return of the CAT teams was confirmed.  One would be up and running by the end of the year with the other retuning next year.
6.3 It was time for consultation concerning the build of the new St Mary’s and Burnbrae Primary on the former Hopefield school site.  The local plan had been passed by the Reporter’s Unit.  

6.4 There was an issue over parking at Burnbrae Primary School.  There would be a pilot scheme to ban vehicles during school start and closing times and would be piloted to all schools.

6.5 Cllr Lay-Douglas said she was dealing with local issues with the number one complaint being dog fouling.

6.6 Attendance of those outwith the Lasswade High School catchment area was now at an all time high.  S1 was restricted this year and next year S1, 2 and 3 would be restricted.   
6.7 Cllr Alexander was going out and about trying to learn what was going on in the area and had visited some of the schools.

Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 11 October 2017

